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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
C. Brian Shamburger, P.E., PTOE   

Howdy TexITE members! I just got back in town from 

the 2011 ITE Annual Meeting in St. Louis, MO! This 

ǿŀǎ ǘǊǳƭȅ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƎƭŀŘ 

to report that the Texas District was well represented 

at the annual meeting. As ITE International President, 

Robert Wunderlich (City of Garland) was a gracious 

host and continues to provide the leadership and 

vision this organization needs. Dr. Kay Fitzpatrick won 

the Coordinating Council Best Project Award in recog-

ƴƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ άtŀǾŜƳŜƴǘ aŀǊƪƛƴƎ tŀǘǘŜǊƴǎ 

¦ǎŜŘ ŀǘ ¦ƴŎƻƴǘǊƻƭƭŜŘ tŜŘŜǎǘǊƛŀƴ /ǊƻǎǎƛƴƎǎΦέ 5ƘǊǳǾŀ [ŀƘƻƴ όYƛƳƭŜȅ-Horn) received the Past 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ !ǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ aŜǊƛǘ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ǇŀǇŜǊ άaƻŘŜƭƛƴƎ ¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǘ {ƛƎƴŀƭ tǊƛƻǊƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ vǳŜǳŜ WǳƳǇŜǊǎ 

ŦƻǊ .w¢Φέ DŀǊȅ {ŎƘŀǘȊ ό/ƛǘȅ ƻŦ !ǳǎǘƛƴύ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜ ŀƴ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ƻƴ aƻŘŜǊƴ 

Roundabouts Design. The Texas Transportation Institute (TTI) received the Transportation 

!ŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ !ǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ {ŀŦŜǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ά¢ŜŜƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ǊƛǾŜǊ 

{ŜŀǘϯΦέ !ƴŘ ŦƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ 5ŀƭƭŀǎ !ǊŜŀ wŀǇƛŘ ¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǘ ό5!w¢ύ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ tǳōƭƛŎ !ƎŜƴŎȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ !ŎƘƛŜǾŜπ

ment Award of Excellence for their innovations in project delivery. This list goes on. Numerous 

¢ŜȄL¢9 ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ 

through their voluntary efforts that ITE has been able to provide its many member services and 

programs. Congratulations to each and every one of you! 

{ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎΧ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ŝ-mail blast from Gary Thomas 

(Webmaster) announcing the District election results. Congratulations to Kirk Houser (City of 

Longview) and Gilmer Gaston (Pape-Dawson) on their election to serve as District Secretary-

Treasurer and International Director, respectively, starting January 1, 2012. 

On behalf of the District leadership, I would like to express my appreciation to both Ramesh 

Gunda (Gunda Corporation) and John Friebele (Wilbur Smith/CDM) for their commitment to 

TexITE and willingness to put their names in the officer election hat.  I look forward to their con-

tinued active participation and contribution to the District's leadership. 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŀƭǎƻ Ǉŀǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪΣ ƘǳƎΣ ƪƛǎǎΣ ƻǊ ǎƛƴƎ ŀ ά±ŜǊȅ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ [ƻǾŜ {ƻƴƎέ ǘƻ DŀǊȅ 

Thomas (TTI) at the upcoming meeting in Garland (foreshadowing). At the end of this year, Gary 

will complete his third and final year as Texas District International Director. Time sure does fly 

when you work and fellowship with extremely talented people. I think I speak for the District in 

saying that he represented us well and we hope that he continues to be a leader within ITE.   

The 2011 District Fall Meeting in Garland is next month, September 14-мсΣ нлммΦ wŜƳŜƳōŜǊΧ 

this meeting will start on Wednesday and end on Friday. Please visit our website at 
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L ŦƛƴŘ ƛǘ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ LΩƳ ƴŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 

end of my three-year term as director for 

the Texas District.  It may be cliché, but it 

seems like just yesterday that you elected 

me to represent you.  It has indeed been an 

honor and a privilege to do so and I thank 

you for this opportunity.  In case you have-

ƴΩǘ ƘŜŀǊŘΣ DƛƭƳŜǊ DŀǎǘƻƴΣ tŀǇŜ-Dawson 

Engineers, will take my place on the board 

starting in January of 2012.  I wish Gilmer 

the best and offer this bit of wisdom: It goes 

by fast so enjoy the ride. 

2011 Annual Meeting 
LΩǾŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ L¢9 !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ {ǘΦ [ƻǳƛǎΣ aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛΦ  

Attendance was way down this year and is causing some financial 

stress on the Institute.  However, the board and the executive leader-

ship have taken some specific steps to save money and minimize the 

financial hit that we are facing.  Membership is also down slightly from 

last year.  I would encourage you to talk to your co-workers to see if 

they are ITE members and, if not members, encourage them to join 

and reap the benefits of membership in ITE. 

On Monday, August 15, members of ITE at the Annual Meeting gath-

ered to recognize the 2011 award winners. There was a strong showing 

of TexITE members at the event. Dr. C. Michael Walton, University of 

Texas at Austin, was the recipient of the prestigious Theodore M. Mat-

son Memorial Award in recognition of his outstanding contributions in 

the field of traffic engineering. Dhruva Lahon, Kimley-Horn and Associ-

ŀǘŜǎΣ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ !ǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ aŜǊƛǘ ƛƴ ¢ǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ 

The Texas Transportation Institute received the Transportation 

Achievement Award for Safety for the Teens in the Driver Seat® pro-

gram.  Russell Henk, TDS Director, accepted the award. Kay Fitz-

patrick, Texas Transportation Institute, received the Coordinating 

Council Best Project Award for her project: Pavement Marking Patterns 

Used at Uncontrolled Intersections. The Dallas Area Rapid Tran-

sit received the Public Agency Council Achievement Award of Excel-

lence. And finally, yours truly was recognized for representing the 

Texas District on the ITE Board of Direction for the past three years. 

Fort Worth Spring Meeting 
My thanks to Mark Mathis, the local arrangements committee, Brian 

Shamburger, and the program planning committee for putting on a 

great meeting in Fort Worth.  The meeting was very well attended and 

provided many excellent opportunities for learning and networking. 

Student News 
My congratulations goes out to the Texas A&M student chapter for 

ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ŀǿŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ Kai 

YinΣ ¢ŜȄŀǎ !ϧaΣ ŦƻǊ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǇŀǇŜǊ 

competition.  Both competed at the international level, but unfortu-

nately did not win. 

Congratulations to the students from Brigham Young University for 

winning the 2011 Collegiate Traffic Bowl. And a big shout-out to our 

own student chapter from Texas A&M University for representing the 

Texas District for the 2nd consecutive year. The Aggies narrowly 

missed advancing to the final round. In fact, it took four tie-breaker 

questions between A&M and North Carolina State University before 

the students from Raleigh eked out the first round win to advance and 

Ǉƭŀȅ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ .¸¦ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ¢ƻǊƻƴǘƻΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ƳŜƳπ

bers were: Carl Schwarzer, Adam Kaliszewski, Brian Shollar, and Mark 

Kranz. A great time was had by all and Robert Wunderlich served as 

master of ceremonies. 

Distracted Driving 
This issue has certainly been on the forefront of the transportation 

ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƭŀǘŜƭȅΦ  ²ŜΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘƛǎǘƛŎǎΦ  ²ŜΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ 

results.  The Texas legislature passed a law banning texting and driving 

for all drivers (not just youngsters) and sent to the governor, which he 

promptly vetoed.  But despite that setback, too many of us (supposed 

transportation professionals) are not willing to take that final step and 

ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ άL ǿƻƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ ŀ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜΦέ  !ƴŘ L 

ǘƘƛƴƪ L ƪƴƻǿ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŀŘƳƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǊ ǘŜȄǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ όƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀƴŘ 

scheme of things).  It must be important and it must be answered now.  

Robert Wunderlich has called for a voluntary pledge from us, the trans-

portation community, to refrain from this risky behavior and I fully 

support it.  If you call my cell phone and it goes to voice mail you will 

ƘŜŀǊ ƳŜ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ LΩƳ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ άǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ Ŏŀƭƭ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿ ƻǊ ŜƭǎŜ L 

ŀƳ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎΦέ  .ŜŎŀǳǎŜΣ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŦǊŀƴƪƭȅΣ LΩƳ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΧŀƴŘ 

LΩƳ ƻƪŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘΦ 

ITE Community 
LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƳŀƛƭǎΦ  .ǳǘ LΩƭƭ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƛǘ ƻǳǘ ƻƴŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƛƳŜ 

that ITE has activated a new section of the Web site called the ITE 

CommunityΦ  IŜǊŜ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ŀƴ ŜƴƘŀƴŎŜŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅΣ ŘƛǎŎǳǎπ

sion forums, council sites, a wiki glossary, a resource library, and an 

event calendar.  We hope this tool will enhance the way we communi-

cate with each other, share ideas, and discuss issues.  It is only avail-

able to ITE members.  Log in today and see what is new.  http://

community.ite.org 

Other News 
The board also met last March, prior to the ITE Technical Conference in 
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Dear TexITE member: 

!ƭƭƛǎƻƴ CǊŀƴȊ ƘŜǊŜΦ LΩƳ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŎƘŀƛǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

нлмм ¢ŜȄL¢9 Cŀƭƭ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ DŀǊƭŀƴŘ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ 

on any of these top ten reasons for attending the meeting: 

10. Be a part of history! For the first time in TexITE History, Gar-

land is hosting the district meeting, which means new scenery 

and new fun is to be had! 

фΦ [ƻǿŜǊ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŦŜŜǎΗ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ 

food and fun for only $200! 

8. Top notch technical sessions. Check out the technical pro-

gram and the eight different sessions offered, where an array of 

topics will be presented so every transportation professional 

present will be sure to learn something new. 

тΦ ! Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ōǊŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ƘƻǘŜƭΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǊƻƻƳ Ƙŀǎ ŀ пнέ Ŧƭŀǘ 

panel HDTV! 

сΦ ! ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊΗ ¸ƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ 

ŎŀǘŜǊŜŘ ōȅ .ŀōŜΩǎ /ƘƛŎƪŜƴ IƻǳǎŜΣ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ 

L¢9 ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǘ ¢ŜȄL¢9Ωǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƪŀǊŀƻƪŜ ƴƛƎƘǘΗ 

5. International ITE President, Robert Wunderlich , will not only 

ōŜ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ōǳǘ ƘŜΩǎ ƛƴǾƛǘƛƴƎ ¢ŜȄL¢9 ǘƻ ŀ Ŧǳƴ-filled afternoon at his 

ranch in Peerless, TX, on Saturday following the meeting. So be 

ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wƻŎƪƛƴΩ ² wŀƴŎƘΦ 

4. Get a 67% discount on the 2010 HCM training, direct from 

McTrans! The first 25 people to register will pay only $50! ($150 

regular price). 

3. Vendors, vendors, vendors! Come mix and mingle with all of 

our favorite vendors who support our organization and provide 

us with the latest innovations and technologies. 

2. Once again, CCTexITE will be sponsoring the all-time favorite 

¢ŜȄŀǎ IƻƭŘ Ψ9Ƴ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǎƻ ǿŀǘŎƘ 

ƻǳǘΧǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƻǳƎƘΦ 

мΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜΥ 9ƴŘƭŜǎǎ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΗ 5ƻƴΩǘ 

miss out on another wonderful meeting where you can catch up 

with all your colleagues and fellow members that make this 

organization the BEST one out there! 

Hurry and register by August 31st so you get the early registra-

tion discount! 

Check out the meeting web site for more details and to register. 

See you in Garland! 

Allison Franz, LAC 

Contact Information 

Website: http://www.texite.org/fallmeeting/ 

For information on the meeting, please contact: 

Allison Franz 

Local arrangements co-chair 

(972) 205-2437 

lac@texite.org 

 

Dave Carter  

Technical Program Coordination 

(972) 774-4320 

vice-president@texite.org 
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Meeting Location 
Garland offers exciting recreational activities and a variety of 

attractionsτall in one welcoming community. Get out on the 

greens and enjoy a round of golf at Firewheel Golf Parkτa 63ς

hole, championshipςstyle golf complex that features three 

unique courses. Or check out Bass Pro Shops situated along the 

shore of scenic Lake Ray Hubbard. 

The fall meeting will be held at the Hyatt Place Dallas/Garland, 

which is located off of President George Bush Turnpike in the 

upscale Firewheel area of north Garland. The hotel is easily ac-

cessible from both DFW International Airport and Dallas Love 

Field, and is within minutes from a variety of restaurants and 

entertainment options. 

Hotel Reservations 
Hyatt Place ς Garland 

5101 North President George Bush Highway 

Garland, TX  75040  

TexITE has secured a block of rooms at the rate of $107.00 per 

night (plus tax). This rate will include Wednesday night (for 

those that arrive early) and Saturday night (for those extending 

their stay). If you wish to extend your stay outside of these 

dates, you will need to book a separate reservation on the Web 

site or contact the hotel directly at (972) 414-3500. 

The group rate will be valid as long as the hotel has rooms avail-

able, up to and including August 26, 2011.  The group rate will 

be honored after August 26th as long as there are rooms avail-

able to be sold in the same room category. 

If you call the hotel to make your reservation, remember to ask 

for the "Texas Institute of Transportation Engineers Confer-

ence" room rate. 

Engineering Ethics Seminar 
An engineering ethics seminar will be held on Wednesday from 

5:00-6:00 pm (prior to the Highway Products Group reception) 

at the conference hotel. The seminar will satisfy the continuing 

education professional ethics requirements required by the 

Texas Board of Professional Engineers. 

Highway Capacity Manual Workshop 
TexITE will host a one-day workshop to provide you with an 

opportunity to learn from McTrans staff the changes to each 

chapter of the 2010 Highway Capacity Manual with last hour 

reserved to review changes to Highway Capacity Software.  Cost 

is $150 per person.  The first 25 people to register will get a 

reduced rate of $50 per person.  Deadline to register is Tues-

day, September 6.  *Lunch NOT included. 

Workshop Overview: This workshop has been developed for 

transportation professionals interested in the latest updates 

and software applications to the HCM 2010. In addition to a 

general overview, each procedure will be presented to highlight 

the changes in comparison with the HCM 2000. A demonstra-

tion of the HCS 2010 will be included to illustrate how the new 

methods will be implemented in software. Participants in the 

workshop will earn 6 PDHs. 

Technical Tour 
¢ƘŜ ǘŜŎƘƴƛŎŀƭ ǘƻǳǊ ǿƛƭƭ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ Řƻǿƴǘƻǿƴ DŀǊƭŀƴŘΩǎ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘ ƻǊƛπ

ented development and surrounding transportation facili-

ties.  Participants will learn about the assembly of land needed 

to construct the development, the needed and desired infra-

structure changes, the key elements of the city-private partner-

ship.  On-street parking, intersection design, pedestrian and 

bicycle accommodation, parking garage and roadway cross-

section changes will be highlighted. ADA and crosswalk consid-

erations will be shown, including the rectangular rapid flashing 

beacon installation between the development and the light rail 

station across the street.  Lessons learned and things that work 

well and not so well will be presented. 

Highway Products Group Reception and Exhibits 
Kick things off on Wednesday evening by visiting with your col-

leagues at the Highway Products Group reception and exhibits. 

Check out the latest innovations in signal equipment, pavement 

markings, signing, lighting, and much, much more. Check out 

the list of exhibitors currently registered for the meeting. Ven-

dors interested in exhibiting their products should go here for 

more information. 

Thursday Night Social 
Our Thursday night social will be a taste of good ole southern 

cooking, a beautiful view, and singing & dancing! Join us for an 

ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CƛǊŜǿƘŜŜƭ DƻƭŦ tŀǊƪ tŀǾƛƭƛƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ .ŀōŜΩǎ 

Chicken House will provide the food, and YOU will provide the 

entertainment!  Pick out your songs, and get ready to show off 

ȅƻǳǊ ǾƻŎŀƭ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ŜȄL¢9Ωǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŜǾŜǊ ƪŀǊŀƻƪŜ ƴƛƎƘǘΗ 
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Shuttle bus service to and from the hotel to the Pavilion will be 

provided until 9:30 in the evening. The younger members (and 

young-at-heart members) will be gathering at the Buffalo Wild 

Wings next to the hotel following the social. 

Golf Tournament 
Join members and vendors for a day at the links at Firewheel 

Golf Park where 63-holes of championship caliber golf, include 

three regulation courses in designs that both challenge and 

delight. 

Tee-off will start at 9:00 AM on Wednesday morning. The cost 

to play is $60 per player which includes range balls, cart, golf, 

and a burger lunch following play. If you have any questions 

about the golf tournament (or to form specific groups), please 

email or call the golf coordinator, John Black, at (972) 757-5126. 

The deadline to register for the golf tournament is Wednesday, 

September 7. 

¢ŜȄŀǎ IƻƭŘ Ψ9Ƴ ¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ 
//¢ŜȄL¢9 ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ŀ ¢ŜȄŀǎ IƻƭŘ Ψ9Ƴ ¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ 

Wednesday evening following the Highway Products Group 

reception. Join in the game for fun and prizes. No experience 

necessary.  

wƻŎƪƛƴΩ ² wŀƴŎƘ DŜǘ-Together 
ITE International President Robert C. Wunderlich cordially in-

ǾƛǘŜǎ ŀƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜȄL¢9 ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ wƻŎƪƛƴΩ ² 

Ranch on Saturday, September 17 for an afternoon of food, fun, 

fellowship, and (perhaps) song. The hosts will provide burgers 

and some refreshments. They ask that anyone coming bring 

something along (e.g. side dish) to share and something to sit 

on. The event will be from noon to 6:00 pm. If you think you 

will attend, they ask that you please RSVP here so they can get 

a headcount. Please direct any questions to the host. Directions 

to the ranch (which is just east of Commerce, Texas) will be 

provided at the meeting.  

Guest Activities 
Firewheel Town Center 

Offering some of the biggest names in retail, Firewheel Town 

Center is an open-air mall with an inviting downtown atmos-

phere. From department stores to specialty boutiques and eve-

rything in between, Firewheel Town Center is an ideal destina-

tion for any shopping excursion. The mall also offers an eclectic 

mix of restaurants with a variety of flavors from which to 

choose.  

Firewheel Golf Park 

Enjoy some tee time at Firewheel Golf Parkτfeaturing 63 holes 

of championship-style golf with three regulation courses that 

will challenge and delight players at all levels. Hosting a meeting 

or celebration? Firewheel Golf Park also offers the Jerry An-

drews Pavilionτa spectacular site designed to host a variety of 

events with accommodations for up to 400 guests. Visitors also 

may relax in the casual dining atmosphere of the Texas-themed 

Branding Iron Restaurant. Choose from a variety of delicious 

food and beverages while overlooking the rolling terrain and 

serene beauty surrounding the clubhouse.  

Downtown Garland 

Come experience the friendly atmosphere and charm that is 

downtown Garland. The area features a variety of unique res-

taurants and shopping venues all within walking distance from 

the Downtown Garland DART Rail Station. For entertainment, 

the Patty Granville Arts Center and Plaza Theatre offer exciting, 

live performances year round including musicals, symphonies, 

ballet, stage plays and concerts. Downtown Garland also is 

home to many events and festivals that bring the community 

together in celebration several times each year. In addition, a 

modern, mixed-use development has recently opened in down-

town Garland providing a distinct living experience for those 

looking to have it all. 
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International Directorõs Message 
Continued from Page 2 

Orlando, Florida.  The board is looking ahead to more changes in the 

way we communicate with our members.  Among some of the issues 

discussed are changes to the design of the ITE Journal (and possibly an 

e-version for student members and non-North American members), an 

improved bi-weekly electronic news, continuation and improvement of 

the new Journal of Transportation, and improvements to the ITE pro-

fessional development program. 

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƴƻǿΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƳŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 

district meeting to be held in Garland on September 14-16 (a day ear-

lier than our typical meeting).  The local arrangements committee, 

headed by Alison Franz, promises another great meeting.  Registration 

is now open.  See you in Garland! 



Section News 

Mark Titus has joined the City of Richard-

son as Transportation Engineering Man-

ager.  Mark retired from the City of Dallas 

after 27 years in traffic engineering, most 

recently serving as Transportation Sys-

tems Program Manager.  Mark has exten-

sive experience with Dallas/Ft. Worth 

area transportation projects and issues, 

and is an expert in traffic signal timing 

theory and application.  Mark served ITE 

as Dallas Section officer from 2002-2004, 

and as Dallas Section Representative to 

District 9 from 2005-2007.  

aŀǊȅ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ άCissyέ 9ƭƪƻ {ȅƭƻΣ tΦ9Φ 

with CES Consulting Group LLC was 

named ASCE Dallas Branch Engineer of 

the Year for 2011. 

Jackie Jameson has joined Twincrest as 

of January and will focus on technical 

sales throughout Texas and Louisiana. 

Twincrest Technologies has moved! Their 

new address is 1315 Hwy 1187, Ste 104, 

Mansfield, TX 76063. 

Walter P Moore congratulates Shuaiyu 

Chen, Ph.D., P.E. and Ceri Warnie, P.E., 

PTP for becoming professional engineers 

in the State of Texas and Megan Siercks 

for graduating with her M.C.E. from Uni-

versity of Houston Civil Engineering De-

partment.  

Rhett Dollins, PE, PTOE, traffic and ITS 

engineer at Savant Group Inc. and his 

wife Dr. Kathleen Dollins welcomed their 

first child, daughter Charlotte Catherine 

Dollins on May 22, 2011. Congratulations 

Rhett and Kathleen on your sweet bundle 

of joy! 

Greater Dallas Section 
The Greater Dallas Section recently 

hosted our inaugural Scholarship Golf 

Tournament. The golf tournament is in-

ǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 5ŀƭƭŀǎ {ŜŎǘƛƻƴΩǎ 

primary fund raiser for the traffic and 

transportation engineering scholarships 

we will begin awarding in July of this 

year. 

Our inaugural scholarship golf tourna-

ment raised over $4,000 for future schol-

arships. 

The Dallas Section Younger Members 

Committee was tasked with raising funds 

for the section scholarship.  The golf 

tournament planning committee con-

sisted of the following members: 

Committee Chair Jason Horn, Adam 

Cross, John Denholm, Sandip Faldu, Tom 

Hartmann, Curtis Jarecki, Nadeem 

Moulvi, Jessica Shutt, Steve Taylor, and 

Cameron Williams. 

The younger members involved in the 

planning of the golf tournament dedi-

cated well over 200 person-hours and 

exchanged over 350 emails related to the 

event. 

All this hard work was rewarded with the 

clear skies and 65 degree temperatures 

that greeted us the morning of May 13th 

at Riverchase Golf Club in Coppell. 

Our efforts did not go unnoticed as most 

of the feedback we received on the day 

of the event focused on how smoothly 

everything ran with only the occasional 

hiccup. 

For our first event, we were extremely 

pleased with the 66 golfers we had par-

ticipate. 

A huge thanks goes out to the 22 compa-

nies who sponsored at one of the various 

levels at our event.  Without their partici-

pation we could not have successfully 

raised anywhere close to the amount we 

raised.  

South Texas Section 
This year, the South Texas Section has 

had three monthly meetings.  The meet-

ings, held at various venues in San Anto-

nio, have featured informative presenta-

tions by guest speakers on a variety of 

transportation topics.  On May 26, the 

South Texas and Capital Area Sections 

held a joint meeting in San Marcos.  The 

meeting featured speakers discussing 

issues related to toll roads in the San 

Antonio and Austin areas. 

The 2011 Section Officers are President 

Rob Belarmino, Vice President Mike 

Garza, Secretary / Treasurer Amy Lewis, 

and Section Representative Kerri Collins.  

The South Texas Section is also pleased 

to award David Russell III with the second 

annual South Texas Section Scholarship 

winner.  David is currently a civil engi-

neering student at the University of 

Texas San Antonio. 

The South Texas Section is currently plan-

ning upcoming activities for the year in-

cluding a seminar in conjunction with 

WTS ς San Antonio Chapter on accessibil-

ity in August and our second annual Cor-

pus Christi meeting this fall. 

¢ƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ ¢ŜȄŀǎ {ŜŎǘƛƻƴΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ 

http://www.texite.org/southtexas, shows 

information and registration information 

for upcoming meetings, and displays the 

latest installments of the Section News-

letter.  The newsletter is released four 

times a year and helps support Section 

activities through its business card ad 

sales. 
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Single Point Urban Interchange 

jects please contact Transportation Engi-

neering Manager Lloyd Neal PE/PTOE at 

lloydn@plano.gov or 971 941 7151 

The newly constructed Single Point Ur-

ban Interchange (SPUI) at US-75 and 

Parker Road, and the Median Left-Turn 

(MLT) intersection design at Legacy Drive 

and Preston Road continue to experience 

great success at moving traffic safely and 

efficiently. These innovative urban road 

designs are the first of their kind in the 

State of Texas. Preliminary studies per-

formed independently by TTI and the 

Plano Public Works Department confirm 

that the designs have resulted in signifi-

cant increase in traffic flow while reduc-

ing if not completing eliminating certain 

types of traffic crashes. By way of general 

comments received from citizens about 

the designs Plano staff continues their 

efforts to increase driver understanding 

about the benefits and proper use of the 

facilities. Media coverage, technical arti-

cles, webpage information, and traffic 

enforcement strategies continue in this 

regard. Plano is planning to deploy the 

MLT design at two other intersections by 

2015. 

For more information about these pro-
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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
Continued from Page 1  

ǿǿǿΦǘŜȄƛǘŜΦƻǊƎ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ hƴπƭƛƴŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ 

already open. Allison Franz (Local Arrangements Committee 

Chair) and the Program Committee led by Dave Carter have 

planned an outstanding meeting. The accommodations are 

amazing and I know you will be pleased with the Technical Pro-

gram and training opportunity being offered. On Wednesday, 

McTrans staff is conducting a one-day workshop on the 2010 

changes to the Highway Capacity Manual and Highway Capacity 

Software. Be sure to be one of the first 25 to register to get the 

reduced rate.  

LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ƻƴ Ƴȅ /ƘŀǊƭƛŜ wƛŎƘ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

ŀōƻǾŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿƘƻΩǎ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ YŀǊŀƻƪŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ bƛƎƘǘ {ƻπ

cial! Dave Carter, your very own District Vice President, has 

ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ άwƛƴƎ ƻŦ CƛǊŜέ ōȅ WƻƘƴƴȅ /ŀǎƘ ƻǊ ά5ƻ 

ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘǳǊǘ ƳŜΚέ ōȅ /ǳƭǘǳǊŜ /ƭǳōΦ LΩƳ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ .ƻȅ 

DŜƻǊƎŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΗ ¸ƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘƛǎΦ 

ITE and TexITE continue to provide opportunities for us to grow 

and advance our careers. Whether you make a presentation at 

a local section meeting or actively participate in one of our 

many District committees, the opportunity to get involved ex-

ists. I still clearly remember the Fort Worth Section meeting 

back in 1998 when Robert Wunderlich (then TexITE President) 

pulled me aside and asked me if I would consider taking over 

the TexITE Newsletter Editor position. I could have easily said, 

ά[Ŝǘ ƳŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘέ ƻǊ άbƻǿ Ƨǳǎǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƛƳŜΣέ ōǳǘ LΩƳ 

ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƛŦ L ŘƛŘΦ L 

therefore challenge you to get involved. Take that next step. 

DƛǾŜ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōŀŎƪΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǊŜƎǊŜǘ ƛǘΦ  

I look forward to seeing you at the upcoming meeting in Gar-

land.  
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¢ƘŜ ¦Φ{Φ CŜŘŜǊŀƭ IƛƎƘǿŀȅ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ hŦŦƛŎŜ ƻŦ CǊŜƛƎƘǘ 

Management and operations has released a report that pro-

vides a template that state departments of transportation can 

use to develop a statewide freight plan. 

This Statewide Freight Plan Template is to assist state depart-

ments of transportation (DOTs) in developing a freight plan, or 

incorporating freight elements into a statewide transportation 

plan. It begins with an Executive Summary and an Introduction, 

and then includes 12 sections on a variety of topics that play a 

role in freight transportation. It ends with a section for recom-

mendations/action items and conclusion. In using this, a State 

may decide to use the entire template, or draw upon specific 

elements or sections of the template that are relevant to their 

unique situation. 

In 2010, seat belt use in the United States ranged from 72.2 percent in 

New Hampshire to 97.6 percent in Hawaii and Washington. The nation-

wide seat belt use was 85 percent in 2010 as meaǎǳǊŜŘ ōȅ bI¢{!Ωǎ 

National Occupant Protection Use Survey (NOPUS).  

These results are from probability-based observational surveys con-

ducted by 50 States, the District of Columbia, and U.S. Territories. 

These surveys are conducted in accordance with criteria established by 

the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration to ensure reliable 

ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΦ /ƻƳǇƭƛŀƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛŀ ƛǎ ǾŜǊƛŦƛŜŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅ ōȅ bI¢{!Ωǎ 

National Center for Statistics and Analysis. 

Fifteen States (including Texas) and the District of Columbia achieved 

use rates of 90 percent or higher. Jurisdictions with stronger seat belt 

enforcement laws continue to exhibit generally higher use rates than 

those with weaker laws.  
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Statewide Freight Plan Template Seat Belt Use in 2010 

State Traffic Information Systems Improvements: Promising Practices 

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration has re-

leased a report that highlights the major state-level accomplish-

ments in improving data systems used in traffic safety decision 

making since 2005.  

This report highlights the major State-level accomplishments 

since 2005 in improving data systems used in traffic safety deci-

sion making. A nationwide assessment of traffic records system 

improvements solicited information from all NHTSA regions and 

all States plus the District of Columbia and U.S. territories. 

States were asked to report data quality improvement efforts 

taking place during the years following passage of the Safe Ac-

countable Flexible Efficient Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy 

for Users (SAFETEA-LU) in 2005. The project was designed to 

identify improvements in crash, roadway, driver, vehicle, cita-

tion/adjudication, and injury surveillance datasetsτthe six ma-

jor components of State traffic records systems. Improvements 

were sought in the data quality attributes of timeliness, accu-

racy, completeness, consistency, integration, and accessibility. 

State projects with quantitative measures showing data quality 

improvement are highlighted.  

Additional projects with qualitative evidence of data quality 

improvement are also described. Several States are listed as 

pursuing promising practices and the most effective of these 

are recommended for promotion to the traffic safety and traffic 

records community.  

 

Federal Research News 
A Survey of Research From Around the Country 
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ITE participated in the Transportation/Land-Use Connections 

(TLC) Program FY 2012 Selection Panel meeting on June 30, 

2011 as one of the organizations involved in this effort. The 

meeting was held at the Metropolitan Washington Council of 

Governments offices in Washington, DC. The FY 2012 round will 

be the sixth year of the TLC technical assistance program, with 

ITE participating in this effort for several years. 

Each year, The TLC Program provides support to local govern-

ments in the metropolitan Washington region as they work to 

improve transportation/ land use coordination. Through the 

program, the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) provides 

communities with technical assistance to catalyze or enhance 

planning efforts. Any member jurisdiction of the TPB is eligible 

to apply. In 2010, the TPB approved eight technical assistance 

projects for funding under the FY 2011 TLC Program.  

FHWA has a new Broad Agency Announcement for the Explora-

tory Advanced Research (EAR) Program, soliciting for high-risk, 

high-payoff research and innovations to solve critical highway 

challenges.  During 2009 and 2010, FHWA engaged stake-

holders from within and outside the traditional highway re-

search community to identify topics of research that promise 

transformation and possible breakthroughs in highway technol-

ogy, processes and policies.  Topics include modeling cement 

hydration kinetics; video decoding and feature extraction auto-

mation for highway research; and new technology solutions for 

wayfinding and navigation guidance for people with vision im-

pairment and other disabilities. 

For more information about the solicitation, please visit 

www.fhwa.dot.gov/advancedresearch/ 

TLC Program FHWAõs Exploratory Advanced Research 

Notice to Solicit Comments 

ITE has recently published Planning Urban Roadway Systems: 

An ITE Proposed Recommended Practice. As such, it is consid-

ered to be in proposed form but is subject to change after re-

ceipt and consideration of suggestions received from those who 

have reviewed the report. 

The report presents guidelines for planning urban roadway sys-

tems. It is intended to provide an overview of the planning 

process for such systems and the relationships to land use and 

all modes of transportation. The intended audience for this re-

port includes transportation professionals who are developing 

comprehensive and subarea plans including new or modified 

transportation systems. 

The proposed recommended practice expands on two previous 

reports - Planning Urban Arterial and Freeway Systems: A Pro-

posed, Revised Recommended Practice (1997) and Planning 

Urban Arterial and Freeway Systems: A Recommended Practice 

(1988) - by including a more thorough examination of layered 

roadway networks encompassing several travel modes. The 

report also addresses several emerging special issues in road-

way system planning important to the successful implementa-

tion of multimodal roadway networks. 

How to Submit Comments 

Readers are encouraged to submit their written suggestions for 

improving this report to ITE Headquarters, Attn: Jina Mah-

moudi, 1627 Eye Street, NW, Suite 600, Washington, DC 20006 

USA, no later than December 1, 2011 to ensure consideration 

for incorporation into the final recommended practice.  

Informed Reader 
A Collection of Articles and Events to Keep You Up-To-Date 
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Whatõs Your E-mail? 

This newsletter is distributed primarily by e-mail. If you are a TexITE member and did not receive this newsletter electronically 

from TexITE, please update your information.  
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